


 

 The American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) created the following one-time source of funding 
for the district: 

o Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief (ESSER III) in which 
amounts have not been released as of yet. It is estimated to be approximately 
$40 MM which would need to be spent by September 30, 2024.  Guidance on 
how the funds should be expended have not been disclosed as of yet; however, 
it is anticipated to be similar to those under the ESSER II Grant. 

 
As done in October for the initial ESSER Grant funds, Administration will present a detailed 
spreadsheet to the Board with proposed expenditures. 

 

Evaluation of Operating Principals 
Ms. Adams asked members to rate the committee meeting as to success in achieving the 
goals of the meeting. All ratings given were 5s. 
 
The next meeting will take place on June 1, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 5:34 p.m. 
 



KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD 
PLANNING/FACILITIES MEETING  

Educational Support Center – Room 110 
April 13, 2021 

MINUTES 
                                                                                       

                                                         
A meeting of the Kenosha Unified Planning/Facilities Committee chaired by Mr. Wade was 
called to order at 6:00 P.M. with the following committee members present: Mrs. Modder, Ms. 
Stevens, Mr. St. Martin (virtual), Mr.Sturino (virtually) and Mr. Wade. Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis, Ms. 
Adams, 



KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD 
 CURRICULUM/PROGRAM MEETING 

Educational Support Center – Room 110 
April 13, 2021 

MINUTES                                                                      
    

                                                                                       
A meeting of the Kenosha Unified Curriculum/Program Committee chaired by Mrs. Modder 
was called to order at 7:00 P.M. with the following committee members present: Mr. Garcia, 
Mr. Wade, Mr. Price, Ms. Everman (virtual), Ms. Beere (virtual), and Mrs. Modder. Ms. 
Heimstead and Mr. Levin arrived later. Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis, Ms. Adams, Ms. Stevens, Mrs. 
Housaman, Mr. Kearby, and Mrs. Lawler were also present. Mr. Gomez-Solis and Ms. 
Masters were absent. 
 

Welcome/Review of Operating Principles 
Mrs. Modder welcomed those in attendance and reviewed the operating principles contained 
in the agenda.  
 

Review of February 9, 2021 Minutes 
Mrs. Modder requested that the February 9, 2021 minutes note that Ms. Adams was also 
present. Mrs. Stephens noted that she would adjust the minutes to add the request. 
 

Curriculum Adoptions Updates 
Mrs. Julie Housaman, Chief Academic Officer; Mr. Che Kearby, Coordinator of Social Studies; 
and Mrs. Jennifer Lawler, Coordinator of Mathematics; gave a PowerPoint presentation 
entitled “Adoption of Instructional Material for Secondary Math and Social Studies” which 
covered the following topics: KUSD curriculum review process, instructional material review 
process, recommendation, benefits, reviewer feedback on Real Math, and implementation 
support. 
 
Mr. Levin (virtual) and Ms. Heimstead (virtual) arrived at 7:23 P.M. 
 
The PowerPoint presentation will be added to the district’s website so that it can be easily 
accessed by the public. 

 

Evaluation of Operating Principals 
Mrs. Modder asked members to rate the committee meeting as to success in achieving the 
goals of this meeting. All ratings given were 5s. 
 
The next meeting will take place on June 1, 2021 at 8:00 p.m. 
 




